
 
 

 

 

Friday 15th May 2020 
 
Dear parents and carers of children in Years Nursery, Reception, 1 & 6, 
 
As per government instruction, the school may be open to your child from the 1st June 2020.  
 
If the school does open on the 1st June, staff will endeavor to keep all children safe and all adults and pupils will be 
expected to adhere to the measures detailed in the school’s Covid-19 risk assessment. However, I know that many of 
you will want to know what the school will look like and what rules the children will have to follow. Here is a list of 
some of the safeguarding measures the school will implement: 

• Children who display coronavirus type symptoms or children who live with someone who has coronavirus will 

not be able to attend school. Isolation and self-isolation rules will be followed.  

• To maintain social distancing and appropriate levels of cleanliness, the school will not be open every day of 

the school week and the start and finish times of the school day will be staggered. 

• Children will be in groups of 15 with 1 teacher and 1 teaching assistant. The teaching and learning will focus 

on children’s wellbeing and basic skills.  They will be able to come in for two days only and two half days for 

Nursery.  We will review this weekly in line with school numbers and Government guidance. 

• Your child may not be with their usual class teacher or with their friends. 

• Your child will have to sit in a classroom at their own table – they will have to, where possible, remain 2 meters 

apart from staff and children. Social distancing rules cannot be guaranteed due to the young age of the 

children returning.  

• Strict hygiene rules will be implemented. Children will frequently wash their hands with soap and water for 20 

seconds and dry thoroughly. They will clean their hands on arrival at the setting, before and after eating, and 

after sneezing or coughing. 

• The children will only be allowed to use individually allocated stationery and a small selection of activities and 

resources. 

• The groups of children will have to remain in their groups at all times – school will ensure that lunch and play 

times are separate. Lunchtime will be reduced to 30 minutes. 

• Your child will have to follow the school rules and where possible social distancing rules. If your child 

repeatedly places staff or children at harm, a risk-assessment will have to be completed. This could result in 

your child working in isolation, following a part-time timetable or being educated at home.  

• If your child receives a free school meal or you pay for school meals, the meal may have to be served to your 

child in their class base so will be a sandwich or cold lunch only.  If we can arrange for the hall to be used and 

for cleaning after each sitting then we may be able to offer a hot meal. 

• There will be no before or after-school provision. 

• Staff will not wear any PPE – unless for intimate care.  

• Parents will not be allowed to gather on the playground or enter the school building. You will have to 

communicate with staff by telephone and call the office to make an appointment. Only one parent or carer is 

permitted to bring their child to school and collect them at the allocated time.  If you are late you will not be 

able to attend.  

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Although the government has said N,R, 1 and 6 children can return to school, they have also stated that parents will 
not be fined for non-attendance at this time, and schools and colleges will not be held to account for attendance levels.  
 
I hope this answers many of your questions.  I would like to remind you all that these are unprecedented times and 
we have never experienced anything of this magnitude in our lifetime.  We are working with a lot of unknowns, but  
 
we are working to make school as Covid-secure as we possibly can at this time and before this happens, I am assessing 
every risk to try and keep everyone safe.  This is a massive responsibility and I know I cannot please everyone all the 
time so I would please encourage you to continue to support us as we enter this new phase.  As always, if we can 
support you in any way including with food parcels we will, do text and let us know. 
 
With best wishes. 
 

 
Miss C Carr 
Headteacher 
 
      


